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INTERNATIONAL COUNCIL FOR THE STUDY OF VIRUS

AND VIRUS-LIKE DISEASES OF GRAPEVINE

18th Meeting

General Assembly of ICVG

Minutes

Ankara, Turkey
September 10, 2015
The General Assembly meeting was called in order by G.P. Martelli at 10:30 pm at the Conference Center of the Sheraton Hotel in Ankara, Turkey.
Discussion item 1: “Report from the Secretary”: M. Fuchs announced the establishment of a new ICVG website (http://icvg.org).  This site features information on ICVG history, membership, bibliographical resources and past conferences.  M. Fuchs encouraged members to verify their contact information online and to report any errors.  He further invited members to contribute photos of their favorite vineyard(s) to create a photo gallery on the new site.
Discussion item 2: “Certification: Is it time for a strategic overhaul of our approach?”. Certification remains a cornerstone of the production of clean foundation vine stocks from which planting material is derived.  With the recent introduction of grapevine red blotch virus and grapevine Pinot gris virus in stock vines in North America and Europe, respectively, and the remaining occurrence of leafroll viruses in stock vines worldwide, it seems desirable to re-imagine certification.  New standards should be defined to address the limitations of current certification programs.  M. Fuchs proposed the creation of a group of ICVG members to discuss these issues and recommend appropriate solutions.

Discussion item 3: “Certification: Is high throughput sequencing (HTS) the diagnostic technology of choice for the 21st century?”.  HTS is an innovative and robust technology for virus diagnosis and discovery.  It elegantly complements current biological, serological and molecular diagnostic techniques.  Will regulatory authorities recognize HTS for inclusion in certification programs?  This question should be thoroughly addressed by ICVG members.  Maybe participants who will contribute efforts to re-imagine certification could discuss the benefits and limitations of HTS too.
Discussion item 4: “Renewal of the Steering Committee”.  M. Fuchs announced the desire of E. Tanne to retire from the Steering Committee.  G.P. Martelli and M. Fuchs expressed their deepest gratitude to Edna for many years of dedication and service to ICVG.  Edna will become an honorary member of the Steering Committee.  M. Fuchs also announced the appointment of F. Ertunc (Ankara, Turkey) as a new member of the Steering Committee.
Discussion item 5: “Venue of the next meeting”.  G.P. Martelli received confirmation from Chile (N. Fiore) on their interest to organize the 18th ICVG meeting.  The Assembly was unanimous in identifying Chile as the venue of the 18th meeting, entrusting N. Fiore with its organization in 2018.  
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
M. Fuchs
December 31, 2017
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